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D.R. (Randy) Cowant
President, CEQ. Chairman

March 14, 2016

Nikki R. Haley

Governor, State of South Carolina
1205 Pendleton Street

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:
On behalf of my son, Brandy, and | we want to thank you for the invitation
that we received to play golf at Wexford Plantation and join other festivities

during the RBC Heritage golf tournament.

Both of us have business schedules that we are unable to change and we
will not be able to join you.

Many thanks for the offer and thank you for the great job that you have

been doing and your support of business in South Carolina.

President / CEO / Chairman

cc:
Brandy Cowart
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